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Lord God, 
by the preaching of Saint Francis Xavier 
you brought many nations to yourself. 
Give his zeal for the faith to all who believe 
in you, especially all who are gathered here 
today and who worship as a community 
under the patronage of Saint Francis Xavier. 
May your Church rejoice in continued growth 
throughout the world. 
May this prayer fill us with the same love 
that inspired Francis Xavier to work for the salvation of all. 
Help us to live our Christian calling 
and to inherit the promise of eternal life.  
We ask this in the name of Jesus the Lord.   Amen. 
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Dear People of the Geraldton Diocese, 
This year, 2023, finds us all affected by a much 
higher cost of living in Australia than experienced 
in recent years, affecting the lives of many 
people and families. We are all seeing more and 
more homeless sitting on pavements or pushing 
trolleys. Families are taking to their cars for 
refuge because they can’t afford a place to call 
home, or if they can afford a place, there simply 
aren't homes available due to an overwhelming 
shortage.  
There are those who ask, “So what is your 
community or parish doing to help?” Yes, it may 
appear as nothing is being offered. If you look at 
the individual financials of these places, you 
would see a reflection of what normal 
households are struggling with, having not much 
left over to offer any help to anyone. Despite this 
- it is not the sum total of our community or 
parishes. It is us, the individuals who make up 
these communities. It is us, who despite 
obstacles of uncertainty and doubt with our 
finances, good is happening in our communities 
in quiet ways and, as individuals, in our simple 
ways we are making a difference to people’s 
lives. Because we know that is what we are 
called to do. 
As Pope Francis also encourages us to do, 
“…..thank the Lord that so many men and 
women are devoted to caring for the poor and 
the excluded; they are persons of every age and 
social status who show understanding and 
readiness to assist the marginalized and those 
who suffer. They are not superheroes but “next 
door neighbours”, ordinary people who quietly 
make themselves poor among the poor. They do 
more than give alms: they listen, they engage, 
they try to understand and deal with difficult 
situations and their causes. They consider not 

only material but also spiritual needs; and they 
work for the integral promotion of individuals”.   
The Communio Christmas Appeal is held 
annually throughout our diocese during the 
season of Advent, commencing in every Diocesan 
Parish on Sunday, 17th November, the last 
Sunday in Ordinary Time before the Feast of 
Christ the King. This Appeal is a means that 
individuals can contribute to, to quietly help offer 
financial assistance and engage with others in 
need of support and encouragement.  
Despite the vastness and remoteness of many 
communities in our diocese, through this Appeal 
we are able to care and support each other and 
the various ministries that assist people’s lives. 
But it is only through your ongoing generosity 
that any assistance can happen in the first place.  
What becomes more apparent with the cost of 
living going up and lack of social housing for 
people who cannot afford their own home, is that 
family relationships become strained and 
children suffer in the fallout of these struggling 
relationships. Individuals feel frustrated, helpless 
and forgotten. These all find assistance from 
Centacare, who rely on Communio funds to be 
able to assist them.   
Our Priests or Pastoral Associates are approached 
more and more for assistance around the 
diocese. These are often supported from 
Communio, as is Nazareth House, who are 
helped to purchase items not funded by the 
Government to help improve the wellbeing of the 
elderly.    
Communio continues to support the ministry of 
Mrs Cathy Jones, Pastoral Leader with the local 
Catholic and Aboriginal Communities in the 
In l and  Pa r i s h  o f  M t  Magne t ,  C ue  and 
Meekatharra. The small  Cathol ic  Inland 
Communities of Leonora, Laverton and Leinster, 

parishes that hold the rich 
Catholic faith tradition begun 
in these areas 122 years ago.  
Your support of Communio 
lets these communities know 
they are not forgotten, and 
we are all connected through 
our generosity and kindness 
towards each other in faith. 
Thank you to all those who generously 
contributed to the 2022 Christmas Appeal 
totaling $20,735.95 and on behalf of all those 
who benefited from those funds, I request your 
prayerful consideration in supporting  this year’s 
Appeal. 
If you have not received my personal letter to 
you last week with payment options, I would be 
grateful if you could kindly get one from the 
Church today. 
Donations of $2 and over are tax-deductible. If 
you require a receipt, please indicate your 
preference as to how you would like to receive it.  
I assure you that your personal details and 
contribution details are kept strictly confidential.  
Every blessing and peace, 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
The Most Rev. Michael H. Morrissey 
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Don’t Spend Christmas on Your Own 
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When going on a trip, especially overseas, 
many people spend a good amount of time in 
preparation. There may be a trip to the 
d oc t o r ,  d e n t i s t ,  p ha rmac y ,  t he 
supermarket and even the hairdresser. 
Calls to insurance companies regarding 
travel and medical cover, requests to 
neighbours and family members to keep 
an eye on the house, the dog, the cat ... 
the list goes on. 
Much of the preparation goes into 
ensuring that when we do leave, there is 
peace of mind knowing that everything 
possible has been done. There could 
also be a last-minute momentary panic. 
Just as the plane is about to take off, or 
when the ship is about to leave port, the 
thought crosses your mind; have I left the 
kitchen light on? 
We hear this in today’s gospel. Mark is 
encouraging his faith community to continue 
living their lives as best they can in preparation 
for the second coming of Christ. When Jesus 
ascended into heaven after Good Friday and 
Easter Sunday, a lot of the early disciples and 
followers were left with the impression that Jesus 
would come back sooner rather than later to 

usher in a new era of God’s Kingdom. 
Hence, there was a lot of urgency in the early 
writings of the early faith communities to 

encourage one another not to lose faith, not to 
fall by the wayside and to continue to live their 
lives in accordance with the teachings of Christ. 
In other words, to maintain their faith and peace 
of mind. 
For us in the 21st century and reading the words 
of the gospel, the circumstances of our faith and 
our journey maybe somewhat different from 
those early communities in Mark’s time. 
However, the overarching message of being 

ready and prepared remains the same. 
Advent is a ‘reminder’ time to do our best each 
day to follow in the footsteps of Christ and loving 

God and loving our neighbour. To take 
the journey of the path less travelled. To 
go against the grain of a world that 
promotes greed, power, and a focus on 
the self over others. To have hearts that 
are open to the mystery of God in our 
lives, in the lives of others and in the 
wider world, despite all the uncertainties, 
doubts, anxieties and even fears around 
us. 
Advent is when we begin to prepare for 
what is to come: When we plant our faith 
firmly in God’s truth so we can better face 
up to the delays, the unexpected side 

trips and dark pathways that our lives can 
unexpectedly take. 
And that truth is that God so loved the world that 
God gave his only Son to be born as one of us. 
So let us stay awake and be witnesses to the 
wonder of God’s love that is continuously at work 
around us as it was then, as it is now, and as it 
will be for all time.. 

Mark Chia CSsR @ Majellan Media 2023 
#4051 
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The Apostles Creed 
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